Tower Dedication

Continued from Page 3

Residence Halls Association, and a \$1,500 gift from the Alumni Foundation shot the fund beyond its goal. Additional contributions are being used to develop a Carillon Plaza.

The tower was designed by Architect James Shane, Ferris architectural drafting instructor.

Ringing at every quarter hour, the Carillon strikes the hour. Concerts are planned for evenings, Sunday afternoons, and special events such as homecoming and commencement.

Professional Activities

DR. ALBERT FORLANO, School of Pharmacy, attended the National Cancer Conference of the American Cancer Society in Denver September 16-20.

KINGSLEY KEIBER, School of Business, attended the meeting of the Purchasing Management Association in Ada September 10.

RALPH O'BRIEN, Administrative Assistant to the Dean of the School of Technical and Applied Arts, attended a summer workshop on DR. KEITH MONTGOMERY, Head Selecting, Training, and Recruiting of Trade, Industrial, and Technical Teachers sponsored by the U.S. Office of Education at Lexington,

F. PATRICIA BROWN, School of DR. ARTHUR REID, School of Phar-Health Sciences and Arts, attended macy, attended the Michigan Council the August 28-September 3 Work- of Hospital Pharmacists, Hospital shop for Dental Assistants in Seminar in Lansing September 14. Pacific Grove, Calif.

General Education, attended the an- the annual meeting and the meeting nual summer convention of the of the Program Committee of the tion in San Francisco.

FSC Tests Show 30% Of Students Can't Swim

Each year the fact that approxi-Ferris students.

In their pre-entrance testingprotwo lengths of the Ferris pool (50 strokes. Those who cannot navigate tion. this stretch of water are assigned to beginning swimming classes as one of their physical education requirements. Generally speaking the non-swimmer must pass this beginning swimming course before he is allowed to graduate.

During the summer 2,489 students -1,502 men and 987 women—took the swimming tests. Out of this group, coming from all parts of the state of Michigan, 338 men or 22.5 per cent, and 427 women (43.2 per cent) were classified as non-swimmers. There are more advanced swimmers than non-swimmers among the men; however, there are more non-swimmers among the women than there were intermediate swimmers.

of the Department of Humanities, Arts and Speech, School of General Education, attended the American Management Association Conference on Education and Training in New York City in August.

DR. MALCOLM SALINGER, Educa-DR. FRANK IRELAND, School of tional Counseling Center, attended American Psychological Associa- National Board of the YMCA's in Portland, Ore., October 3,4.

Among the men tested, 709 were mately 30 per cent of college-age classified as intermediate swimyoung people living in Michigan's mers, and 455 were classified as water wonderland are non-swim- advanced swimmers. Of the women mers comes to light in a series of 288 were classed as intermediate orientation tests given to entering swimmers and 272 were classified as advanced swimmers.

Entering freshmen students who gram, students are asked to swim did not take the swimming test during the summer were given the yards) demonstrating four basic test during the first week of orienta-

> Ferris' swim-test program is unique among colleges, according to Dr. Herbert Peterson, head of the Department of Health and Physical Education, but it is almost standard procedure among schools which train men for the military.

ARLENE HOOVER, Acting Dean, and JACK FLEMING, RICHARD HUNTER, and GRACE SIEBERS, School of Health, Sciences and Arts, represented Ferris at the Dedication of the Western Michigan Comprehensive Health Services Project in Baldwin. The School of Health Science and Arts participated in a summer program which trained health aides for the project.

DR. JOHN TAYLOR, Head of the Department of Sociology, Psychology, and Geography, and DR. THOMAS MALLOY, School of General Education, attended the annual meeting in August of the American Sociological Association in Boston.

Notice Faculty members are urged to report their participation in professional activities, including their authoring of technical articles and work on textbooks, to the Office of College Relations, Room 220, Starr Educational Center.

Calendar of Events October 6 Through October 12

TUESDAY, Oct. 8

4:30 p.m. FSC vs Grand Valley State College, Cross Country Meet

WEDNESDAY, Oct. 9

8:00 a.m. Sigma Phi Epsilon, Voting for Homecoming Queen, TV Browsing Area THURSDAY, Oct. 10

8:00 a.m. Sigma Phi Epsilon, Voting for Homecoming Queen, TV Browsing Area FRIDAY, Oct. 11

10:40 a.m. Sigma Phi Epsilon, Homecoming Assembly, Starr Aud.

7:00 p.m. Dedication of Carillon Tower

7:30 p.m. Sigma Phi Epsilon, Homecoming Pep Rally, Taggart Field

9:30 p.m. Alpha Gamma Delta, Pre-Homecoming Dance, Dome Rm.

SATURDAY, OCT. 12

9:00 a.m. Lambda Kappa Sigma, Mum Sale, By Concession Stand

12:45 p.m. **** Homecoming Parade ***** 2:30 p.m. FSC vs Wayne State University, Taggart Field

9:00 p.m. Sigma Phi Epsilon, Homecoming Dance, Masselink Commons

